AVALON LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
MAY 10, 2018 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, John McCorristin, Richard Hoy, Stacey Tracy, Michele Petrucci, Nina Ranalli, Erin Brown

Absent:  Carl Mattia, Mayor Pagliughi, Kate Nestor, Erin Law-Board Solicitor

A motion to approve the minutes of the April 12, 2018 meeting was made by Richard Hoy and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.

A motion to approve the payment of forty-nine checks in the amount of $118,448.75 was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Richard Hoy.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Erin Brown began the Directors’ updates.  In April, the Library dealt with staffing (both seasonal and year round positions); the HVAC project (working with the Borough to find funding solutions);  and Disaster Plan and Security (meeting with staff to review security priorities and train).  Nina Ranalli told the Board that per advice from the Library Board Solicitor, Nina is requesting plans from additional architects for the planning process for the History Center addition.  Erin said that the Library is investigating expanding the museum pass program for summer 2018.  The website use has increased with the launch of the new website.  A motion to approve the collections acquisitions was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Lynn Schwartz.  Approved by all.  The acquisitions include:  (Marie Hood) “Mack and Mabel” Avalon Players playbill 1975, Phillips Exxon 1992 calendar; (Bruce Tell – Stone Harbor Museum) aerial photo of 74-78th Streets, aerial photo of 74th St and downwards;  (Martha Wright) Avalon Vol. Rescue patch; (Ed and Barbara Natale) 2017 color photo of Sealark B&B, advertising card of Sealark B&B, copy of 1997 Sealark B&B newspaper article, photocopy of 2017 color photo of Sealark B&B, photocopy of 1946 photo (maybe William Pancoast, owner in 1940s), photocopy of Margaret Oakley in 1931, misc. supporting material on Sealark B&B; (Jack and Mimi Donlevie) looseleaf  sheet music from Avalon Players production of “Avalon Still Cool”; (Martha Wright) dark blue Avalon Fire Dept. jacket with “New Jersey State Fire College Division of N.J. State Safety Council” patch.
Erin said that there will be three major author events this summer in addition to the Bay Atlantic Symphony concerts.  The Library is transitioning from disposable to reusable bags.  The Library/History Center staff had a successful in-service day on May 9th.  The new tech help station is doing well.  

Patty Davis gave the Seven Mile Publishing update.  Good numbers for the e newsletter.  For May, they will be highlighting the Beach Book Picks and featuring Hoopla.  Also start doing a website campaign for the new website.  Moving forward to June – there is the Open House and summer programming.
A motion to approve Resolution No. 7-18, Review of the 2017 Annual Audit, was made by Richard Hoy and seconded by John McCorristin.  Approved by all.

Adjournment at 4:55 pm.

